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October 1, 2007 Public Meeting

1) Letter dated September 26, 2007 from the Essex Region Conservation Authority-
no objection.

Norbert Bolger was in attendance on bchalfofthe application.

There were no questions andlor comments from members of the public in attendance.

Moved By J. Sutton

Seconded By P. Renaud

That Council receive the comments made relative to Part Lot 67, 6100 County Rd 20

regarding the Proposed Amendment to the Town of Amherstburg Zoning By-Law 1999-
52, as amended under Section 34 of the Planning Act, and further that Administration be
directed to place the Zoning By-Law Amendment on the next agenda for Council
consideration.

Motion Carried

2) Part Lot 67, Concession 6

We are in receipt afao application for Zoning Bylaw Amendment to Bylaw 1999- 52, as

amended, under Section 34 of the Planning Act, from Norbert Bolger and Jason
Laframboise (1352120 Ontario Limited).

The property affected by the proposed amendment is located on the east side of County
Road 50 and described as Part Lot 67, Concession 6. The subject land has 131.28 metres

430. 7 ft.) offrootage on County Road 50 and a deptb of90.31 metres ( 296.3 ft.) witb an

area of 1. 185 hectares ( 2.93 acres).

The proposed amendment to the Zoning Bylaw would change the zoning of the subject
lands from " Special Provision Rcsidential Type IA (RIA-I) Zone" to " Residential Type
IA ( RIA) Zone". The lands are designated Hamlet in the Town' s Official Plan. The
lands are subject to an application for consent to sever, which will create five ( 5)

residential building lots. The rezoning of the property to RIA is a condition of the
consent decision. The RIA- l zoning permits a trailer park with not more than six ( 6)
trailers. The trailers have been removed from the site and the applicants are proposing to

develop five ( 5) lots for single detached dwellings. The RIA Zoning will remove the

ability to place trailers on the site.

The proposed amendment to the Zoning Bylaw is in conformity with the policies of the
Official Plan.

Copies of the Notice of Public Meeting, decision of the Committee of Adjustment and

draft Zoning Bylaw Amendment formed part ofthe Council information report.

The following correspondence was received from the various agencies circulated:

l) Letter dated September 26, 2007 from the Essex Region Conservation Authority-
no objection.

Norbert Bolger and Jason Laframboise were in attendance on behalf of the application.

Councillor Pill on asked if any concerns had been raised as to sewage disposal. The

Planning Coordinator responded that the Windsor Essex County Health Unit indicated
that they have no objection to the severances, however, tertiary systems may be required.
Options for sewage disposal will be explored further as required by the applicants.

There were no questions and/or comments from members of the public in attendance.








